
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBER DECISIONS MEETING FOR 
HOUSING

7TH SEPTEMBER 2017

PRESENT: Councillor: L.D. Evans (Executive Board Member).

The following officers were in attendance:
J. Owen, Democratic Services Officer
R. Staines, Head of Housing and Public Protection

Room 65, County Hall, Carmarthen – 10:10am  - 10:20 am

1. DECLARATIONS OF PERSONAL INTEREST

There were no declarations of personal interest.

2. TO OUTLINE A PLAN FOR REVIEWING THE EFFECTIVENESS OF LOCAL 
LETTINGS PLANS

The Executive Board Member considered a report which provided a plan for 
reviewing the effectiveness of Local Letting Plans and included a list of local 
lettings policies currently in operation, the main reason for introduction and a 
proposed timescale for review.  

The Head of Housing and Public Protection explained that following the guidance 
produced in 2016 as part of the Housing (Wales) Act, Local Authorities are 
required to regularly review their local lettings policies in order to ensure that the 
requirements of guidance are met. 

The Executive Board Member for Housing noted that prior to introducing local 
lettings policies, local authorities must be satisfied that they have clear evidence of 
need.

The Head of Housing informed the Executive Board Member that since 2011, eight 
local letting policies had been adopted which required regular review in order to 
ensure that they were relevant and appropriate.  The review would include 
measuring the effectiveness of each policy which would involve appropriate 
consultation with partners, tenants and elected members, thus requiring a planned 
approach.

Furthermore, the policy relating to the Tyshia ward was currently being reviewed 
on the basis it had been in existence the longest and involved the most properties. 
The work would inform requests received from local members for local lettings 
policies to be considered for Glanymor and Llwnhendy wards.



The Head of Housing and Public Protection stated that evidence on the set criteria 
would be based on data from a wide range of available sources and that reviews 
would be reported to appropriate Executive Board Member meetings.

It was recommended that the existing local lettings policies be reviewed in 
accordance with the programme set out in Appendix 1 of the report.

It was RESOLVED:

2.1 To receive the report which outlined a plan for reviewing the 
effectiveness of Local Letting Plans;

2.2 To approve the review programme for existing Local Letting Policies 
as set out in Appendix 1 of the report.

3. TO SIGN AS A CORRECT RECORD THE DECISION RECORD OF THE 
MEETING HELD ON THE 6TH MARCH, 2017

RESOLVED that the decision record of the meeting held on 6th March, 2017 
be signed as a correct record.

__________________________ __________________
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBER DATE


